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Dess Uhartlan,

Prime Minister's Visit to Sri Lanka

You will wish to know that, when our High
Commissioner at Colombo, Mr Stewart, presented his
Credentials to President Jayewardene on 19 November,
the President referred to his conversation with the
Prime Minister in New Delhi about her visit to
Sri Lanka. The President said he hoped that the
Prime Minister would stay for "three, or better four,
days'" adding that '"there is so much for her to see."
The President clearly assumed that Easter was a firm
commitment.

In thinking ahead about possible dates it is
also worth noting that the Buddhist new year will fall
on 12-13 April. Almost all members of the Sri Lankan
Government will be pre-occupied with the celebrations.
These are clearly dates to be avoided.
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